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Letter to the editor from  Ward McCartney, Belen Jul 25, 2019 

Having just read Thursday’s El Defensor Chieftain and the article, Guzman Energy awarded contract: I 

think it’s important to clarify a few issues. 

Your Co-op board on July 10 supported Tri-State Generation and Transmission’s proposal to, in the future, 

be regulated by the Federal Energy Regulation Commission, FERC. Formally there has been little public 

regulation of Tri-State, as it’s supposedly regulated by the 43 Co-op boards. However, the situation has 

changed, as DeltaMontrose Electric Co-op in Colorado has elected to follow Kit Carson Co-op’s lead, to 

buy out their Tri-State contract so that they can pursue investing in local less expensive renewable energy 

and buy power off the open market, where energy is about 30 percent less than what Tri-State charges its 

Co-op members. 

Plus, DMEC will be independent in its ability to decided it’s future, and installing high speed broadband as 

it installs renewable solar and judo power. However Tri-State has been quoting DMEC a very high buyout 

figure, so DMEC has asked the Colorado Public Utility Commission to hear the case. Having the PUC 

decide a fair buyout cost has also been strongly supported by the Colorado legislators, particularly the rural 

legislators. And our own Public Regulation Commission, PRC is about to get involved in Tri-State rates. 

This is the real reason Tri-State now wants to be regulated by FERC, despite a $1.3 million cost to join 

FERC, which of course will be passed onto us Co-op members. 
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